
From: Melanie Randall
To: Andy Bracey
Subject: RE: Parking Action Plan – Phase 13 - Changes to parking restrictions in the Borough of Tonbridge & Malling
Date: 28 July 2022 09:40:56

Good Morning Andy
 
Further to the below and our phone conversation yesterday I can now confirm the Parish Council has No
Comments for the following locations.
 
Sycamore Drive, Ayelsford
Bull Lane and Greenfield Close, Eccles
Woodbury Road and Walsham Road, Walderslade
Woodbury Road, Walderslade
 
Kind Regards
Mrs. Melanie Randall
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer
Aylesford Parish Council
Main Office: 01622 717084
Mel@aylesfordparishcouncil.org.uk
Please note: I work Weekdays 08:30 to 16:30
 

From: Melanie Randall 
Sent: 27 July 2022 11:45
To: Andy Bracey <Andy.Bracey@tmbc.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Parking Action Plan – Phase 13 - Changes to parking restrictions in the Borough of
Tonbridge & Malling
 
Dear Andy,
 
I took the proposed parking restrictions to members yesterday evening for their comments and the
Eccles members said there appears to be two separate proposals on the TMBC website, one for Bull
Lane and one for Greenfield Close.
 
I may have missed something but as far as I can see I was only sent the plan for Greenfield Close and Bull
Lane as one, on one document.
 
On the TMBC website Parking action plan Phase 13 – Tonbridge and Malling Borough Council
(tmbc.gov.uk) it shows two separate plans. The Bull Lane proposal is quite a sensitive one, can you tell
me how many residents have requested yellow lines please?
Obviously we already responded to the informal consultation on 14 February, but will respond again
formally once I have your clarification it is or is not included in the Parking Action Plan.
 
Thank you  
 
Kind Regards
Mrs. Melanie Randall
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer
Aylesford Parish Council
Main Office: 01622 717084
Mel@aylesfordparishcouncil.org.uk
Please note: I work Weekdays 08:30 to 16:30
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From: Andy Bracey <Andy.Bracey@tmbc.gov.uk> 
Sent: 04 July 2022 11:08
To: clerk@dittonparishcouncil.gov.uk; Admin <Admin@aylesfordparishcouncil.org.uk>;
clerk@boroughgreen.gov.uk; office@emandlpc.co.uk; clerk@leybournepc.org.uk;
wrothampc@btinternet.com
Cc: Andy Edwards <Andy.Edwards@tmbc.gov.uk>; Matthew Osborne
<Matthew.Osborne@tmbc.gov.uk>
Subject: Parking Action Plan – Phase 13 - Changes to parking restrictions in the Borough of Tonbridge &
Malling
 
Dear Clerks to Aylesford, Ditton, Borough Green, East Malling & Larkfield, Leybourne and
Wrotham
 
As part of the Borough Council’s phased approach to its Parking Action Plan, we are proposing
changes to parking restrictions at a number of locations across the Borough.
 
This requires a change to the Council’s On-Street parking Traffic Regulation Order, and with
this in mind we are now consulting on the changes to the Order.
 
A copy of the proposed plans, the Statement of Reasons and the Notice of intention to make
the Order are attached.
 
Due to the size of the documents, the draft Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) can be viewed on
the Borough Council’s website www.tmbc.gov.uk/onstreetcharges, however, paper copies of
the proposals are available on request.
 
Additionally, all of the consultation documents are available ‘on deposit’ and may be inspected
during normal working hours at the following locations, however, staff at those locations may
not be able to answer technical queries.
Tonbridge & Malling BC
Offices
Gibson Drive
Kings Hill
West Malling
Kent ME19 4LZ

Tonbridge & Malling BC Offices
Tonbridge Castle
Castle Street
Tonbridge
Kent TN9 1BG

Kent County Council
Sessions House
County Hall
Maidstone
Kent ME14 1XQ

 
The consultation runs from 8th July until 31st July. I should be grateful to receive any
comments by email or in writing (so they can be considered by the Councillors) by 31st July
2022 so that the issue can be reported to the next available meeting of the Joint Transportation
Board. 
 
If there is no response, I shall assume you have no objections.
 
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Yours sincerely
 
 
Andy Bracey FIHE
Parking Manager
Tonbridge and Malling Borough Council
 
Open an account to pay bills, report an issue or make an application
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Download the My TMBC app for updates on key services
Follow us on Twitter, Facebook and Instagram for the latest news

 
 
 
Open an account to pay bills, report an issue or make an application.
https://www.tmbc.gov.uk/myaccount
Download the My TMBC app to get the latest updates straight to your phone.
https://www.tmbc.gov.uk/council/download-app
*********************************************************************************
This e-mail may contain information which is sensitive, confidential, or protectively marked up to
OFFICIAL-SENSITIVE level and should be handled accordingly. If you are not the intended recipient
of this e-mail or any part of it, please inform the sender immediately on receipt and do not copy it or
disclose the contents to any other person. All e-mail traffic may be subject to recording and/or
monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation.
*********************************************************************************
 

This message has been scanned for malware by Forcepoint. www.forcepoint.com

This email has been scanned by TMBC before delivery to your mailbox. Please click here to
report this email as spam and help train the filter.
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From:
To: Parking Office
Subject: Parking consultation
Date: 27 July 2022 14:06:34

I am writing to add my comments to the Bull Lane and Greenfield Close Eccles.
Bull Lane a very much needed safety measure. It can be hell to drive down Bull lane to Aylesford, there has
been damage to cars. But where do these cars etc now park if they can’t park on Bull Lane. The extra houses
built where one pub stood and the conversion of the offices/ factory on the corner of Cork St to a number of
flats have also added to parking issues  yes the yellow lines are needed, but parking spaces need to be found.

Greenfield Close, these yellow lines need to go further up Bull lane, the speed of cars and lorries travelling into
Eccles means a good line of sight is needed. Cars parked outside 101 Bull Lane make it very difficult to see
when leaving Greenfield Close.    
The lines in Greenfield Close should go further around the close to around the bend outside 85. Parking there is
an issue at times.
Many thanks 



From: Melanie Randall
To: Andy Bracey
Subject: RE: Parking Action Plan – Phase 13 - Changes to parking restrictions in the Borough of Tonbridge & Malling
Date: 28 July 2022 09:40:56

Good Morning Andy
 
Further to the below and our phone conversation yesterday I can now confirm the Parish Council has No
Comments for the following locations.
 
Sycamore Drive, Ayelsford
Bull Lane and Greenfield Close, Eccles
Woodbury Road and Walsham Road, Walderslade
Woodbury Road, Walderslade
 
Kind Regards
Mrs. Melanie Randall
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer
Aylesford Parish Council
Main Office: 01622 717084
Mel@aylesfordparishcouncil.org.uk
Please note: I work Weekdays 08:30 to 16:30
 

From: Melanie Randall 
Sent: 27 July 2022 11:45
To: Andy Bracey <Andy.Bracey@tmbc.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Parking Action Plan – Phase 13 - Changes to parking restrictions in the Borough of
Tonbridge & Malling
 
Dear Andy,
 
I took the proposed parking restrictions to members yesterday evening for their comments and the
Eccles members said there appears to be two separate proposals on the TMBC website, one for Bull
Lane and one for Greenfield Close.
 
I may have missed something but as far as I can see I was only sent the plan for Greenfield Close and Bull
Lane as one, on one document.
 
On the TMBC website Parking action plan Phase 13 – Tonbridge and Malling Borough Council
(tmbc.gov.uk) it shows two separate plans. The Bull Lane proposal is quite a sensitive one, can you tell
me how many residents have requested yellow lines please?
Obviously we already responded to the informal consultation on 14 February, but will respond again
formally once I have your clarification it is or is not included in the Parking Action Plan.
 
Thank you  
 
Kind Regards
Mrs. Melanie Randall
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer
Aylesford Parish Council
Main Office: 01622 717084
Mel@aylesfordparishcouncil.org.uk
Please note: I work Weekdays 08:30 to 16:30



 

From: Andy Bracey <Andy.Bracey@tmbc.gov.uk> 
Sent: 04 July 2022 11:08
To: clerk@dittonparishcouncil.gov.uk; Admin <Admin@aylesfordparishcouncil.org.uk>;
clerk@boroughgreen.gov.uk; office@emandlpc.co.uk; clerk@leybournepc.org.uk;
wrothampc@btinternet.com
Cc: Andy Edwards <Andy.Edwards@tmbc.gov.uk>; Matthew Osborne
<Matthew.Osborne@tmbc.gov.uk>
Subject: Parking Action Plan – Phase 13 - Changes to parking restrictions in the Borough of Tonbridge &
Malling
 
Dear Clerks to Aylesford, Ditton, Borough Green, East Malling & Larkfield, Leybourne and
Wrotham
 
As part of the Borough Council’s phased approach to its Parking Action Plan, we are proposing
changes to parking restrictions at a number of locations across the Borough.
 
This requires a change to the Council’s On-Street parking Traffic Regulation Order, and with
this in mind we are now consulting on the changes to the Order.
 
A copy of the proposed plans, the Statement of Reasons and the Notice of intention to make
the Order are attached.
 
Due to the size of the documents, the draft Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) can be viewed on
the Borough Council’s website www.tmbc.gov.uk/onstreetcharges, however, paper copies of
the proposals are available on request.
 
Additionally, all of the consultation documents are available ‘on deposit’ and may be inspected
during normal working hours at the following locations, however, staff at those locations may
not be able to answer technical queries.
Tonbridge & Malling BC
Offices
Gibson Drive
Kings Hill
West Malling
Kent ME19 4LZ

Tonbridge & Malling BC Offices
Tonbridge Castle
Castle Street
Tonbridge
Kent TN9 1BG

Kent County Council
Sessions House
County Hall
Maidstone
Kent ME14 1XQ

 
The consultation runs from 8th July until 31st July. I should be grateful to receive any
comments by email or in writing (so they can be considered by the Councillors) by 31st July
2022 so that the issue can be reported to the next available meeting of the Joint Transportation
Board. 
 
If there is no response, I shall assume you have no objections.
 
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Yours sincerely
 
 
Andy Bracey FIHE
Parking Manager
Tonbridge and Malling Borough Council
 
Open an account to pay bills, report an issue or make an application



From:
To: Parking Office
Subject: FW: Yellow Line Proposals for Bull Lane & Greenfield Close
Date: 31 July 2022 20:56:39

Please find attached a copy of an email I have sent to Aylesford Parish Council regarding the
proposed Yellow Lines for Bull Lane & Greenfield Close Eccles

I believe that the proposals should go ahead as they are in the best interest for Villagers and
through traffic.  Parking on the bend in Bull Lane is especially dangerous and has been made
even more hazardous by the increase in HGV’s using Bull Lane some of these vehicles are so
large that it is impossible for them to remain on their side of the road.  The parked cars make
visibility impossible for motorists to safely make a decision when to pull out and pass the parked
vehicles.  Skid marks are visible on the road indicating near misses.

The reasons given by the Parish Councillors  and minority of villagers who are objecting do not
 justify breaking rule 243 in the Highway Code there are other solutions to these problems which
will not endanger road users and pedestrians .

Regards

 

From:  
Sent: 31 July 2022 16:54
To: 'admin@aylesfordparishcouncil.org.uk' <admin@aylesfordparishcouncil.org.uk>
Cc: 
Subject: Yellow Line Proposals for Bull Lane & Greenfield Close
 

I  contacted both of the Eccles Parish Council representatives after seeing on the
Eccles Facebook Group  that the Parish Council is going to oppose the scheme.
I understand from Councillor’s Ludlow and Beadle  that the proposals for yellow
lines on Bull Lane & Greenfield Close are being discussed at the Council Meeting
on Tuesday. 
There seems to a consensus among  the Councillors and a vocal minority of
villagers  that it is acceptable to have vehicles parked dangerously contravening
Rule 243 in the Highway Code for the following reasons:-

Parking vehicles on the bend slows down through traffic, surely this should
be tackled by traffic calming measures.

There is not enough parking in the village, this surely is not the way to solve
this problem, lack of parking will  only get worse once the Trenport
Development is given the go ahead and I think we should not delude
ourselves if we think Trenport will solve this problem.

I hope that common sense prevails, and the Council support the proposals to
allow the yellow lines to go ahead in the interest of the majority of villagers and
road users who pass through our village.
Can I suggest that the council  canvas the opinions of a more representative
number of Villagers rather than appease the vocal minority or we will have a
repeat of the Pedestrian Crossing situation and where the safety of the many was
compromised by the few. 



Please find detailed below Highway Code Rule 243
DO NOT stop or park:

·         near a school entrance
·         anywhere you would prevent access for Emergency Services
·         at or near a bus or tram stop or taxi rank
·         on the approach to a level crossing/tramway crossing
·         opposite or within 10 metres (32 feet) of a junction, except in an

authorised parking space
·         near the brow of a hill or hump bridge
·         opposite a traffic island or (if this would cause an obstruction) another

parked vehicle
·         where you would force other traffic to enter a tram lane
·         where the kerb has been lowered to help wheelchair users and powered

mobility vehicles
·         in front of an entrance to a property
·         on a bend
·         where you would obstruct cyclists’ use of cycle facilities

except when forced to do so by stationary traffic.

Kind regards

 

Please pass a copy of this email to Councillor Beadle as I do not have an email
address to copy him in on this email

 

 

This email has been scanned by TMBC before delivery to your mailbox. Please click here
to report this email as spam and help train the filter.
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